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HOLLAND HOUSE SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER  
 
 

 From the Headmistress:  
This week has seen a great deal of 

activity throughout the school and as I 

have toured visitors, they have been 

consistently impressed with the 

standard and levels of learning evident 

within the classes and also the 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ǇŀǊǘicipation. Developing a life-long 

love of learning with our pupils, a desire to enquire and 

an ability to think beyond the core of the lesson is one of 

the central aims here at Holland House and it is a 

pleasure to see it so often evidenced across the school. 

We celebrated the Chinese New Year on Tuesday in our 

assembly and Mrs Ko kindly led the children through 

explanations of the different traditions that are 

associated with this event. The Prep and Pre-Prep 

Assemblies focused on Safer Internet Day, opening up 

many discussions from the children. The main theme this 

ȅŜŀǊ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ΨhǳǊ LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΣ hǳǊ /ƘƻƛŎŜΣΩ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 

have explored this theme with the emphasis on the need 

to ask for permission for somethings and the need to 

give permission for others when we are on line as well 

as offline. I hope many of you will join us at our 

information evening, on the 20th March, as this will give 

guidance and support for you as parents to help your 

child stay safe inline. All the children across the school 

have been given the following advice: 

¶ If something makes you worried or 
uncomfortable or upset its always ok to say no. 

¶ If you are sure you are happy with what will 
happen next, then it is ok to say yes. 

¶ If what you are doing online might affect 
someone else, always ask their permission first. 

¶ If you are unsure or need further support, then 
speak to an adult for help and advice. 

Our assembly today, led by Mrs Gada, included the 

handover of the School Council to its new electives. I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank all the 

children that have been involved with the School Council 

from September for all their hard work and dedication. 

Well done to all. 

 

Mrs Stanton-Tonner 

 
The week beginning  11th  February : 
 
 

 

 
     

 
Congratulations:  
 
Well done to the following pupils for their amazing achievements celebrated in assembly this week! 

 

Jiya (6) received a Certificate for Passionate Story Telling 
Raya (6) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling 
Nikhil (6) received a Certificate for Great Story Telling 
Elina (6) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling 
Saaj (6) received a Certificate for Captivating Story Telling 
Alyssa (6) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling 
Aliya (6) received a Certificate for Passionate Story Telling 
Keshvi (6) received a Certificate for Lovely Story Telling 
Tito (4) received a Certificated for Excellent Story Telling 
Neeya (4) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling 
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Ari (2) showed a medal for Skiing Proficiency 
Shiv (R) showed an Octopus 3 Swimming Certificate 
Nina  (6) received a Certificate for Excellent Analysis in History 
Pareesa (6) received a Certificate for Outstanding Speech Writing 
Arif (6) received a Certificate for Excellent Speech Writing 
Amara (4) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling 
Saanya (3) showed a beautiful clay picture of flowers and petals that she had decorated with paint 
and jewels 
Keya (3) showed two pictures she had produced ς ΨA Reflection of LondonΩ and a painted copy of 
aƻƴŜǘΩǎ ΨWater LiliesΩ 
Rian (3) Saaj (6) Sayan (5) Dev (5) took part in a community event and won awards and cups in 
Football, Core Circuit Training, Kho and Dodgeball coming 1st and 2nd in all events entered! 
Ankia όпύ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ŀ ǎŎǊŀǇ ōƻƻƪ ǎƘŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ƛƴ YŜƴȅŀΩs game reserves ς 
highlight being when her family found a live cheetah sitting on their bed! 
Madison (3) ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ tƻƳǇŜƛƛ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŘǊŀǿƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ wƻƳŜΩǎ /ƻƭƻǎǎŜǳƳ 
Yukta (3) showed an exquisite picture of a dancing lady she had painted 
Nissi-Dabara (4) received a Certificate for Excellent Story Telling  
Ayushi (R) showed a Level 3 Gymnastics Proficiency Award 

 

 
 

General Notices : 
 
We are still asking for volunteers to accompany the Yr 4 and Yr 6 trip to the Natural History Museum 

on 19th March 2019.  Please contact the School Office if you wish to go, it will be a super day out! 

 

Thank you to those of you who have completed the Questionnaire and a gentle reminder to those 

who have yet to do so. 

 

If youΩǊŜ sending an email to the School, ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩs name!  

 

 

Parking : 
 

Please be considerate to our neighbours when dropping off and picking up your child. We have had 

incidence of Holland House parents blocking the drives for the houses next door and so preventing 

Staff from leaving or parking their cars. Please do not park in front of these houses. 

 

Parental parking infringements this week: 

 

KH56 GMV 

YHCO AEV 

E5 PEA 

 

 

 

PE and Games  
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TABLE TENNIS 

The Sports Department would like to wish Max Radiven, Saaj Malde, Dev Malde and Sayan Shah the 

very best of luck in the Regional Table Tennis Finals being held on Sunday 10th February in Bristol. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

26th February - Cross Country Bedford  

8th March ς Cross Country Aldenham 

 
Performing Arts  

 

 

Rehearsals and auditions for the Spring Concert are going well. All the children are working hard and 

excited about trying on the amazing costumes they will be wearing. 

 

 

 

Art in Action:  
Kung Hei Fat Choi! This week we celebrated the start of the Chinese New Year of the Pig by crafting 

clay pigs and paper lanterns.  We also painted a variety of things such as calligraphy and good luck 

posters. The children were fascinated by Chinese customs. 
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School Council Update ς Friday 8th February 

 

Candidates were nominated, speeches were delivered, votes were counted and the results have 

been decided! The new school council has been elected and there was an exciting assembly to 

announce the winners. Well done to all those who delivered speeches and congratulations to the 

winners!  

 A special mention must be made to Saaj Malde in Y6 and his campaign where he delivered a 

convincing speech and also gave credit to his team! His campaign poster also included here.  
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YR -  Yash Makwana and Reya Turner- Joshi 

Y1 - Diya Halai and Sam Jalil 

Y2 - Iwinosa Osarumwense and Ari Jalil 

Y3 - Keya Chandaria and Rian Malde 

Y4 - Neeya Patel and Joshika Rufus  

Y5 - Indrani Sarkar and Rohan Lukha  

Y6 - Saaj Malde and Aliya Wahid 

 

 

Reception :  

 
This week Reception have been learning all about Chinese New Year. They heard the story explaining 

the Chinese zodiac and how the animals were chosen by the Jade Emporer. We discussed the 

character traits of each zodiac animal and what that means for people born in those years. We 

researched the years that the children were born and found out that the children born in 2013 are 

snakes and the children born in 2014 are horses.The children were shocked that some of the animals 

actually cheated their way into the chosen 12 and said that the Jade Emporer should have made them 

start the race again if they did not swim! In order to celebrate the year of the pig, the children made 

pig masks and also Chinese lanterns to bring in the new year.  

In maths this week we have been learning Time and the children made beautiful moving clocks so they 

ŎƻǳƭŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǎŜ ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƭŦ ǇŀǎǘΦ  

 

 

 

.. 
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Year 1  
Happy Chinese New Year from Year 1  

 

 

 

 

It was wonderful to share the Chinese New Year with the whole school this week. Year 1 

celebrated the Chinese New Year with an array of activities. They made lanterns and dragons, 

tried some Chinese calligraphy and wrote about what they thought Chinese New Year was 

about. They were all given a lucky red packet to take home!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

People eat delicious 

Chinese food to celebrate 

the New Year. Adults give 

lucky money to children. 

The dragons are coloured 

red and gold. They float 

around the road 

energetically. Some of the 

dragons pounce scarily on 

the busy crowded streets. 

By Toniloba 

On Chinese New Year, 

when we go out we see 

firecrackers and wear red 

clothes. 

By Reeva 

The dragon walks loudly 

and shakes his head. The 

lion is amazing, it dances 

strongly.  

By Kera 

The dragon stomps loudly. 

It is colourful and bright. 

The dragon dances 

bravely. Chinese people 

wear red clothes and they 

get lucky money. 

By Eve 

The gold and red dragon 

danced beautifully to the 

cymbal and drums. They 

put a lot of effort into it. 

The dragon was stretchy 

as the firecrackers 

exploded.  

By Sienna 

Chinese New Year is a very 

special time and it lasts for 

fifteen days. The Chinese 

celebrate with yummy 

food and firecrackers. The 

dragon is very lively and is 

extraordinarily loud.  

By Kush 

The Chinese New Year is all 

about families getting 

together and having time 

off. The dragons are so loud 

and have extraordinary 

colours. The dazzling 

fireworks are so beautiful 

when launching high up in 

the sky. 

By Reiyen 

The dragon is red and 

wavy and it dances 

beautifully across the 

parade. The lion is very 

powerful and it is wobbly. 

People decorate their 

houses and leave 

mandarin oranges all over 

their pretty houses.  

By Krishan 

The beautiful lion dances 

strongly and the drums are 

really loud. People control 

the lion and it eats the 

lettuce. 

By Kiana 
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The family celebrate the 

Chinese New Year. They 

sit down for a feast. The 

gold and red dragon did a 

dance with drums making 

a loud noise. It was 

colourful. 

By Odera 

The noisy firecrackers 

were so loud that the 

earth shook. 

The children opened their 

little red packets with 

lucky money inside. 

By Yusuf 

Many people celebrate 

Chinese New Year in lots of 

countries such as Malaysia. 

They always wear red clothes 

and are never allowed to 

clear their houses on New 

Yearôs Day because they are 

sweeping away all the good 

luck. 

By Diya 

The scary dragon dances 

extremely beautifully. 

Every family in China 

comes to watch the 

dragon and the fireworks. 

They eat long noodles. 

By Viren 

The huge lion dances 

powerfully. 

By Arav 

The dragon was dancing 

loudly to the noisy drums.  

By Laila 

Chinese people get 

together to eat tasty 

noodles and chicken.  

The dragon dances to the 

banging of the drums.  

By Sanvi 

The dragon dances 

beautifully. 

By Aaryan 

The red and gold dragon 

was dancing beautifully 

at Chinese New Year. The 

dragon is very strong.  

By Shay 

The food is very 

scrumptious and noodles 

mean long life. 

By Nidal 

The dragon dances loudly 

and people wear red clothes 

and get lucky packets. 

By Sam 

People dance using the 

dragon. 

By Mishey 

The dragon prances bravely. 

The noodles are scrumptious. 

People dress up in red and 

gold. 

By Darah 
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Year 2  
 

                                                                           
 
 
 

 or Prayer Book 
 

 
 
 
 

      

                                                                    

This week, Year 2 have been arriving with splendid creations! They had been assigned a 

three week project to create their own Synagogue and to ensure that it showed the  

most important elements which are required for the Jewish ceremonies to take place. Their 

resulting efforts were tremendous and I am most proud of the creativity and independent 

thought that went into them.  Well done, Year 2!  
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     Prep School Book Swap  

 

Ψ.ƻƻƪ {ǿŀǇΩΥ The children brought in their unwanted book(s) and traded them for one that they had 

not read before. The children were engaged and very excited to be taking their chosen book home.  

 

 

 

                                                         

 

 

Finally, aǊǎ tǳƎƘ ǊŜŀŘ ƘŜǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ōƻƻƪ Ψ{ƻƳŜ 5ƻƎǎ 5ƻΩ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ 

on a positive note! 

 


